[image: image1.wmf]Chairman:  T. Russell





Secretary:  B. Hayes
Treasurer:  T. Isherwood


   
            84, Kenneth Road,









Thundersley SS7 3AN









hulmecottage@hotmail.com







01268 792170

News Letter No 22…….May 2009
It has been a few months now since our last News Letter, so your Committee feels it is appropriate to update you on what has been happening over the Village Green application as well as other matters that have been keeping us busy.

Village Green Application

 As far as the 2nd Village green application regarding the north part of the woods is concerned, you will recall that this was submitted to Essex County Council in April 2008. ECC undertook the necessary publicising of the application, with notices in the Echo, and also official signs in the area of the wood. This happened late last year, with an ending period for objections to be received by ECC as 9 January 2009. So far, and after several requests from the applicant, ECC have told us that one objection has been received, and they had given an extended deadline for the details of the objection to be received by 23 April 2009. In spite of a further follow-up to ECC, no details have been received. We shall continue to pursue ECC for the details, and when received will seek a legal opinion as to the validity of the objection. 

As we anticipated, you can see from the time-table of events this is becoming a rather drawn-out affair, but we feel it is important to keep you informed of the status. In the event that this application may possibly go through the process of a Public Enquiry, all of those persons who completed an evidence statement and other supporting documents will still have a vital role to play before the matter is completed. We therefore feel it is essential to keep you fully up-dated, and as soon as positive news is available you will be informed without delay. At the moment we ask you to keep this somewhere within your agendas, as your continued help and support will be vital if we are to be successful. 

Other Matters

Over and above the application, your Committee continues to have discussions with Castle Point Borough Council (CPBC) on a variety of issues. We have documented all of our concerns on an Issues List, and this includes the obstructions, barbed wire fencing as well as Health and Safety matters. Also we may be successful in obtaining some funds from the Neighbourhood Budget to undertake some projects, including signage, litter pick, and maybe some small bins at the entrances/exits for the use of dog walkers to dispose of rubbish. Our next meeting with CPBC is scheduled for mid May, and it is proposed that the Issues List will be updated and issued to all members to provide a more complete picture and status of all the issues. This will allow you to make any comments or suggestions as to other issues that could be added to the list for discussion with CPBC. However, as the listing runs into several pages, we need to be concerned on copying costs, and make full use of today’s technology. We do have a number of E-mail addresses for some of our members, but could do with many more. Please let us have your e-mail addresses, or confirm that what we have is current. You can do this to Beryl’s e-mail address shown above, or direct to me at terencerussell@sky.com. You can rest assured that your details will be held securely on a password protected file.

We look forward to hearing from as many of you as possible, and you can be sure that we will communicate again with the application status and up-dated Issues Listing.
Thank you all for your time and continued support,

Terry Russell

Chairman
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